
 
 

1 

CHS Swim & Dive Parent Booster [Executive Board] Meeting 
Meeting Minutes 

May 9, 2016 
Present: Michael Olson, DeAnna Klaahsen-Mehrara, Krystal Corey, Susan Jurek, 

Kerry Croswhite, Laurie Croswhite, Suzi Milovanovic, Kimberly Wilkins, 
Linda Chun, Michael Milovanovic 

Next meeting: TBD 

I. Announcements 

• Official appointment of officer vacancies for Booster organization 
• 2016 Season agenda review by Coach Croswhite 

 

II. Discussion/Votes 

Official 2016-2017 Booster Officers: 
• Co-Presidents – DeAnna Klaussen-Mehrara, Tom Taylor 
• Secretary – Suzi Milovanovic 
• Treasurer – Krystal Catlett Corey 
• Representatives – Susan Jurek, Linda Chun, Julie Morton 

 
The tentative schedule for the season was reviewed with the additional of one more invitational 
still to be determined. The date of the end of season banquet is also tentative for November 17th. 
 
We will be using the same suit vendor this year – Captains will decide whether to keep the same 
design or get a new one. 
 
Dine out fundraisers were a success last season so additional opportunities will be solicited. 
Linda Chun will call a few places to see if they would be willing to host post-meet fundraisers. 
 
Coach Croswhite will be looking for a photographer for the Senior banners to ensure that they are 
ready in time.  
 
Coach Croswhite wanted to discuss the best approach to the training towers, owned by CHS 
Boosters. Suggestions to either sell the towers outright to a local club team, or to rent the towers 
with an opportunity to be open for all club teams training at CHS pool. A rental agreement will be 
drawn up by Suzi and sent to Coach Croswhite to facilitate.  
 
The board decided to explore options outside of “sales” type fundraisers for this season. Some 
options discussed were 
 

• Wolf Bites (Dining With Wolves) 
• Website/Wolves Classic/Saturday Night Fever Sponsors 
• Other? To be discussed at next board meeting prior to general parent meeting 
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The primary objective, in lieu of a “sales” fundraiser, was to raise the same or more money 
through the other options. The fundraiser yielded approximately $3,000 last season. 
 
The board discussed the financial goals for the 2016 season so that they may be communicated 
to the parents: 
 

• Senior Flowers 
• Officials at the meets 
• Lunches for swimmers at the invitationals and other away meets (Havasu) 
• New tents with CHS logo 
• Senior banners 
• Hytek software upgrade 
• Team suits and caps 
• Team banquet 

 

III. Roundtable 

No additional items for the round table. 
 
Next meeting is scheduled for July 26, 2016 


